
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
We celebrate the Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time. 
 
1. Life After Death  
In the First Reading, Isaiah dates a religious vision not 
by a day but by a death. “In the year that King Uzziah 
died . . . ” 
 
There are some things so painful for a person that events in his life can 
be dated by them: “in the year my son died.” A hard death of this sort  
divides a whole life into before and after: there is the life you had before 
your child died, and then there is what happened afterwards, after the 
death of your hopes and dreams for that child. 
 
Sometimes in unbearable grief such as that stemming from the death of 
someone so loved, a person doesn’t know how to stand under his  
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to come to the Lord too. When King Uzziah died, Isaiah came to the 
Lord, only in a vision, where the doorposts shook and the house filled up 
with smoke. 
 
The problem is that you can’t really come to the Lord before your time, 
and falling apart under grief gets you only an increase of sorrow. Isaiah 
responded to that vision of the Lord by saying “Woe is me! I am 
doomed!” 
 
This is not the end of the story for Isaiah, though. An angel seared  
Isaiah’s mouth with a burning coal. And then Isaiah opened his mouth 
and offered to serve the Lord. When God asked, “whom shall I send?” 
Isaiah said, “Here I am. Send me.” All his most important service for the 
Lord came after the death that dates his vision. 
 
When Isaiah himself finally died and came to the Lord, three kings later, 
he had become the foremost prophet of Israel. Because in the end he 
didn’t fall apart but lived after King Uzziah’s death, he produced the great 
prophecies of the Messiah that even now give the whole world hope. 
If you can stand under your sorrow, rather than falling apart, then a new 
life can come through the searing grief, unimaginable to you before. If 
you can stand and live into the period of your life after the destruction of 
your heart’s desire, then God’s grace can bring life out of death for you. 
 
2. The Season of Lent 
This Wednesday is Ash Wednesday and the period of the Season of 
Lent. 
 
Masses at All Hallows are:  
7am,  9am (includes All Hallows School), 12noon and 7pm 

 

Celebrating FAITH, LIFE and LOVE in COMMUNITY. 

10th February, 2013 - Year C 
 

FIFTH SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME 

ALL HALLOWS’ 
PARISH CHURCH 

2 Halley Street 
FIVE DOCK   2046 

 

Pastor:   
Fr. Robert Hayes  PP RFD 
 

Assistant:  
Fr Julian Belich  
 

Secretaries:  
Cheryl McKell & Elena Di Perna 
 

Presbytery: Tuesday - Friday 
Closed for lunch 12.30-1.30 pm 
Closed Mondays 
 

Phone: 9713 7960   Fax: 9713 5172 
 

Email: parishallhallows@gmail.com 
 

Web:  www.allhallows.org.au 
 

Archdiocesan website:  
www.sydney.catholic.org.au 

 

All Hallows’ Parish School 
 

Principal: Mr Paul Wilson 
 

Phone: 9713 4469    Fax: 9712 5184 
 

Email:  
info@ahpsfivedock.catholic.edu.au 

 

Web: 
www.ahpsfivedock.catholic.edu.au 

 

Sacramental Life 
 

Eucharist: 
Saturday -  9.00am & 5.30pm Vigil 
Sunday   -  8.30am 
Sunday   -  10am Children’s Liturgy  

Sunday   -  6.00pm Youth Mass 
Monday   -  9.00am  
Tues - Wed - 8.00am 
Thurs - Fri  -  9.00am 
Lauds (morning prayer) is prayed 20 
minutes before  morning mass daily.  
All  Welcome. 
 

Italian Mass: 
1st Sunday of month - 8.30am  

3rd Thursday of month - 9am 
 

Reconciliation: Saturday 
9.30 - 10am & 4.45 - 5.15pm 

 

Baptisms & Marriages:   
By appointment at presbytery 

 

Anointing:  Every 2 months - 
check bulletin for dates.  
 

Sick Calls: Any time - day/night. 
 

Funeral Masses: In co-operation 
with Funeral Directors. 



The Season of Lent is a good opportunity for all 
to undertake prayer and mortification. 
Below are the rules for Lent. 
 
Days of Penance 
i) Abstinence from meat and fasting are to be  
observed on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. 
 
ii) On all other Fridays of the year the law of  
common practise of penance is fulfilled by  
performing any one of the following: 
 
a) Prayer -  ����	�
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praying the Rosary. 

 
b) Self-Denial - for example, not eating meat, not 
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food and drink so as to give to the poor. 

 
c)  Helping others - for example, special attention  

to someone who is poor, sick or elderly, lonely  
or overburdened. 

 
Paschal Precept 
Each of the faithful is obliged to receive Holy  
Communion at least once a year. This is to be 
done between Ash Wednesday, 13th February  
and Trinity Sunday, 26th May, unless for a good 
reason it is done at another time during the year.  
 
All the faithful are obliged to confess their sins to 
a priest at least once a year. 
 
3. MJP Board Meeting 
The MJP Board will meet on Monday 18th  
February at 7pm in the presbytery 
 
4. Parish Pastoral Council 
The PPC will meet this Wednesday night at 
7.45pm in the presbytery 
 
5. Parish “Facebook” 
Have you looked at the parish website recently? 
It has been refurbished and is a good look. 
Check it out for the latest happenings in the  
parish. 
 
Also, we have a “Face book” page which will  
advertise the next “youth dance” and other com-
ing events. 
 
6. Fr Julian Farewell 
Fr Julian was notified by His Eminence the  
Cardinal of him being transferred to the parish of 

Liverpool and working at Liverpool Hospital as the 
Catholic Chaplain. Fr leaves the parish on Monday 
18th February. We will have a farewell for him after 
the Saturday Vigil Mass 16th February, in the  
parish hall to which all are invited. 
 
In order to ascertain numbers for catering  
for the supper you are asked to indicate your  
intention to attend by filling in the form in the  
gathering space this weekend.  
 
7. Opening School Mass for All Hallows School 
Our school will celebrate the opening school Mass 
next Friday at about 9am. All are welcome to     
attend and pray for the staff and children that Our 
Lord will encourage and guide them through 2013. 
 
8. Catholic Women's League 
The Catholic Women's League meets in the third 
Monday of the month. They will have their first 
meeting on Monday 18th February at 12noon in 
the Parish Hall. 
 
All ladies are welcome to join and support this very 
busy group of Catholic ladies. Tea/Coffee provided 
but bring you own lunch. 
 
9. Youth looking for work 
There are some young people who will be  
attending University in March after completing the 
HSC. They are looking for casual jobs to pay their 
way through Uni. Can you help? Does your work-
place need an 18 or 19 years old to do filing or an-
swer the phone for a few hours each week. It may 
be running messages etc. See Fr Bob if you can 
assist or ring the presbytery 9713 7960 
 
We welcome back Fr Julian from his visit to his 
family. This week he will be busy moving himself to 
Liverpool. 
 
We welcome Fr Tony Percy, Rector of the Good 
Shepherd Seminary at Homebush to our Vigil 
Mass. The Army changed the “Mandatory Training 
"From Sunday to Saturday afternoon 1-6pm!! 
 
Sebastian returns to the Seminary and goes on 
retreat. You may like to remember him in your 
prayers 
 
May God Bless You 
 

Fr Bob 
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Q. Which world famous footballer can fly like 
a bird? 

A.  Pele can�
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When Simon Peter saw this he fell at the 
knees of Jesus saying, “Leave me, Lord,  

I am a sinful man.” But Jesus said to  
Simon, “Do not be afraid, from now on it 

is men you will catch. Then bringing 
their boats to land they left everything 

and followed Jesus.  
St Luke 5:1-11 

Kid’s Corner 

BAPTISMS  

We welcome   

Charlie James Waley 

Zoe Jasmine Waley 

who were baptised into our parish family  

of All Hallows recently. 

May God bless them and their parents 

WE PRAY FOR THOSE WHO HAVE DIED  
 

In your love and concern, please pray for:- 
 

Recently Deceased:  
Wasyl Klimiec, Master Julian Maximus Biasi 
 

Anniversaries:  
Angelo Mezzapica, Clementina Godinho, Remo Iezzi,  
Robert McTavish, Paolo Catalano, Serafino Iezzi 
  
Also for: 
Francesco Tripodi 
 

For the following ill members of our community:-   
June Martin, Robert Renew, Celia Renew,  

Rev Mark Watt (Army Chaplain, Uniting Church)  
Vicki Grasso, Steve Willis, Monica Moschella,  

Madelina Michael, Isabella Curtis,  
Peter Hankinson, Marcello Cheles, Brian Lees. 
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 GET YOUR COPY OF  
 THE CATHOLIC  

 WEEKLY  

· Taxpayer-funded ‘killer drug’ plan condemned 
· What you need to know about Rio: WYD pilgrim 

guide 
· ‘Boat people’ renew their thanks 
· Tributes for pastor, author and scholar 
· Place to escape from hustle and bustle of city:   

parish profile 
· 2013 – an exciting year for our schools, students 

Plus news, reviews, feature and topical debates 
ONLY $2.00 AVAILABLE FROM THE STAND 

Australian Red Cross Blood Service 
At Club Five Dock 

Tuesday 12th February, 10.00am - 3.00pm  
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Informazione  
Il Gruppo Rinnovamento  
nello Spirito Santo  
ricorda la comunita’che il gruppo 
di preghiera riprende martedi’ prossimo 
(5/2/2013) nella  sala della chiesa  -  orario 
1pm.  Benvenuti alla preghiera 
 

Per piu informazioni -  Maria 9712 2394 



 

POPE’S COLUMN 
 
POPE: YOUTH CONDITIONS AND CULTURE, INESCAPABLE POI NT 
OF REFERENCE FOR PASTORAL OUTREACH 
 
Vatican City, 7 June 2013 (VIS) – This morning, Benedict XVI received participants in the ple-
nary assembly of the Pontifical Council for Culture, which has the theme of "Emerging Youth 
Cultures". The Pope expressed his hopes that their work will be fruitful and contribute to "the 
Church's work in the lives of young people, which is a complex and articulated reality that can no longer be under-
stood from within a homogeneous cultural basis but only in a horizon … that is made up of a plurality of view-
points, perspectives, and strategies." 
 
The Pope then spoke of the "widespread climate of instability" that is affecting the cultural, political, and econom-
ic areas noting in the latter, the difficulty of young persons to find employment? and that has psychological and 
relational repercussions. "The uncertainty and fragility that characterize so many young people often pushes them 
to the margins, making them almost invisible and absent from society's cultural and historical processes. … The 
affective and emotional sphere, … strongly affected by this climate … gives birth to apparently contradictory phe-
nomena like the spectacularization of private life and a narcissistic selfishness. Even the religious dimension, the 
experience of faith and membership in the Church are often lived from an individualistic and emotional perspec-
tive." 
 
"Nevertheless, positive data are not lacking, such as volunteering, "profound and sincere faith experiences, … the 
efforts undertaken, in many parts of the world, to build societies capable of respecting the freedom and dignity of 
others, beginning with the smallest and weakest. All of this," he emphasized, "consoles us and helps us to draw a 
more accurate and objective picture of youth cultures. We cannot, therefore, be content with reading the cultural 
phenomena of the youth according to consolidated paradigms, paradigms that have become clichés. Nor can we 
analyse them in ways that are no longer useful, that are based on outdated and inadequate cultural categories. Ulti-
mately, we are facing a very complex but fascinating reality that must be thoroughly understood and loved with 
great empathy, a reality wherein we must pay very close attention to the bottom lines and to what is to come." 
 
The Pope referred to the youth of many Third World countries that, with their cultures and needs, represent "a 
challenge to the global consumer society and to the culture of established privileges, which benefit a small group 
of the population of the Western world. Consequently, youth cultures are also 'emerging', in the sense that they 
demonstrate a profound need, a cry for help, or even a 'provocation' that cannot be ignored or neglected either by 
civil society or by the ecclesial community." 
 
Benedict XVI repeated his concerns for the so-called "educational emergency", which accompanies the other 
emergencies affecting the different dimensions of the human person and our fundamental relationships "as the 
growing difficulties in the labour market or in the effort over time to be faithful to responsibilities assumed. From 
this would follow, for the future of the world and of all of humanity, a not merely economic and social impover-
ishment, but a human and spiritual one as well. If the young no longer hope or progress, if they don't put their en-
ergy, their vitality, and their capacity for anticipating the future into the dynamic of history, then we will find our-
selves a humanity that is locked in itself, lacking confidence and a positive attitude toward the future." 
 
"Although we are aware of the many problematic situations, which also touch upon the spheres of faith and mem-
bership in the Church, we wish to renew our faith in the young and reaffirm that the Church looks to their condi-
tion and their cultures as an essential and inescapable reference point for pastoral outreach. … The Church has 
confidence in the young. She hopes in them and in their energy. She needs their vitality in order to continue living 
the mission entrusted to her by Christ with renewed enthusiasm. I very much hope, therefore, that the Year of 
Faith will be, also for the younger generations, a precious opportunity to rediscover and strengthen the friendship 
with Christ from which springs the joy and enthusiasm to profoundly change cultures and societies." 
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CARING FUNERALS PTY LTD 
Inc. BURIALS AT SEA 

“Proudly Australian Family Owned and Operated” 

 
ADAM J. LEE 

Director 
 

Fax: 9713 1400 
Pager: 9937 2478 
Eastern Suburbs: 

9699 7877 

Head Office: 9713 1555 
160 Great North Road Five Dock 
Email: carefunerals@ozemail.com.au 

Assisting over  

4 generations of  

local residents to fulfill their 

real estate needs 

100% family owned & operated 

Call Anthony & Maria Natoli 
on 9713 4044 for a confidential chat 

162-164 Great North Road, Five Dock 

Email: sales@natolirealestate.com.au 
Website: www.century21.com.au/fivedock 
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From Our Family Educator 
 

Welcome to 2013 everyone.  I hope that this year is a gentle and 
happy one for us all. No matter how hard we try to slow 
down,  once the year starts and the dates start to go into our  
calendars, time just seems to fly!  
 
Last year thanks again to the overwhelming generosity of our 
whole school and parish community, our outreach programs with 
Mini Vinnies, Night Patrol and Matthew Talbot were a wonderful 
success. In reflecting over 2012, we donated thousands of toiletries 
to Mathew Talbot, boxes and boxes of fresh seasonal fruit and well 
over 4,500 sandwiches, which went out to Martin Place and vari-
ous other city locations to feed those in need. Two, beautiful,  bold 
multi coloured blankets were knitted by our parishioners, grandpar-
ents and school mums with squares  for “Wrap With Love”, along 
with hundreds of scarves, every colour of the rainbow  for our 
Winter Appeal. Our “Super” school mum’s baked hundreds of cup-
cakes which were donated to Matthew Talbot for a huge morning 
tea.....the list goes on ...these are really just a few of the inspira-
tional projects you were involved in last year. So once again an 
enormous THANK YOU to everyone who contributed even in the 
smallest way. As the saying goes, “Every little bit helps.” 
 
I look forward to your continued support this year and ask the Lord 
as always to Bless us in our work as we continue to care for those 
in our community who need a helping hand. 
 
Please put the following dates for NIGHT PATROL SAND-
WICH RUN 2013 into your diaries. If you have contacts who 
could help us in any way with toiletry items on the list below I 
would love to hear from you.  Please contact me for a chat on  
carmen.pollifrone@syd.catholic.edu.au, or via the school or parish 
offices. Thanking you all in anticipation for your generous support 
again in 2013.  Carmen Pollifrone 
 

NIGHT PATROL SANDWICH RUN  
DATES FOR 2013 

25 January   12 July 
22 February  9 August  
22 March   6 September 
19 April   4 October 
17 May   1 November 
14 June   27 December    

29 November (Pre Christmas extra run) 
   

During school term all sandwiches are to be dropped off at the 
School Office between 3-4pm only and during the school holidays 
they are to be dropped off in the Church Foyer between 3-4pm 
only. 
 
Toiletries will continue to be collected at the School Office Tub 
and the Church Foyer Tub in the Mini Vinnies Area of the  
Gathering Space. 
 
Toiletries Needed for this year are: 

Soap   Shampoo 
Black Socks 
Bath Towels New or “Good”  used Condition. 
Toothbrushes  Toothpaste 
Shaving Cream  Packets of Razor Blades 

 
Please do not leave other items in the tubs, especially old clothing 
as they can’t be used.  Finally, don’t forget to check our Mini Vin-
nies display in the Gathering Space for lots of information, news 
and photos of what is going on! 
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Hospitality Suppliers 

 

192 Marion St 
Leichhardt  NSW  2040 

Tel: 9564 6746 
Fax: 9564 6424 

Email: cooksworld@optusnet.com.au 
 

Kitchenware    Cookware    Equipment     
Glassware    Crockery    Cutlery 
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Excellence in service and quality 

Weddings and Formals - Accredited Business 
Call Enzo or Terri on 9712 1990 

www.larlimousines.com.au 
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Weddings - Christenings - Birthdays - 
Corporate & Social Functions 
 
Telephone 9713 7520 
120 Great North Road, Five Dock 
info@casteldoro.com.au 
www.casteldoro.com.au 

P:  9713 1773  
E:  bistecca@bistecca.com.au  
W: bistecca.com.au 
565 Great North Rd, Abbotsford  

Trading hours: 
Tuesday-Sunday 5.30-10.00pm 
& Sunday 12.00 -  3.00pm 

 

 We cater for : 
·  Birthday Parties 
·  Christening 
·  Christmas Parties 
·  Confirmations  
·  Communions 
·  Engagements 
·  Corporate 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE 
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Day Retreat:  16 February, Saturday�
"Lent: A Fresh Start"  

New approaches to enliven this holy season of 
preparation for Easter.  
                            – Fr. Gabriel Maliakkal, OCD  
Time: 10:00AM - 4:00PM  
(Tea/ Coffee provided, Bring your own lunch)  
Retreat Contribution: $ 20 
 

Day Retreat:  02  March, Saturday�
"Thirsting for the Word"  

Australian catholic poets prepare us to hear God's 
Word.                                                – Steven Miller   
Time: 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM  
(Tea/ Coffee provided, Bring your own lunch) 
Retreat Contribution: $ 20 
 

Location: Mount Carmel Retreat Centre,  
247 St. Andrews Road,  Varroville   

For Booking, Please call the secretary at 
 8795-3400      

or email us at:  retreats@carmelite.com   
visit our website: www.carmelite.com 
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HOME VISITS: J. Livolsi, M. Chesworth, D & L. Scelzi 

NURSING HOMES:    

Visit 21 Feb - Parkview :  Claudette & Frances 

Visit 22 Feb - Russell Lea:  Mary & Lucia 

COUNTERS: Group  1                 CHILDREN’S LITURGY: Sana & Bernie 

TRANSPORT: Michael, Margaret H, Sue      

PIETY STALL:  Vernoica/Caitlyn, Mary C, Elena 

ALTAR SOCIETY:  Mary Mc, Barbara, Mary V 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHAT’S ON IN OUR  
PARISH? 

 
Inner Wheel Club - Balmain Group 

1st Tuesday of month 6.30pm - 9pm in Hall 
 

St Vincent de Paul Society 
Meetings held each 2nd & 4th Tuesday of 
the month at 6.30pm in the meeting room 

connected to the garage.  
 

Catholic Women’s League Five Dock 
3rd Monday of month 12.30pm in Parish Hall 

 
Choir Practice  

 All welcome to choir practice in the Church 
 7.30 pm every Monday.   
Ring Maria on 9713 7310 

 
Italian Choir Group  

Tuesday -12.30 pm in the Church 
 

Italian Prayer Group  
Tuesday - 1 pm in Parish Hall 

Messa Italiana ogni ultimo martedi del mese 
Enquiries: M. Mureddu 9712 2394 

 
Playgroup  

9.30am -11.30am in Parish Hall  
(not during school holidays) 

Wednesday - Franca 0414 868 259 
 

Family Mass Choir Practice  
Wednesday 7.45pm in Church  

All welcome! 
 

Italian Prayer Group - Thursday 
In Chiesa dopo la Messa delle 9 ogni  
settimana.   Ogni terzo giovedi c’e la  

Messa Italiana con Padre Bob per tutta la 
communita di All Hallows.  

Tutti ben venuti!   
Enquiries: Lucia 9713 1800 

 
 

Youth Mass Choir Practice 
Tuesday 7.00 pm in Church 

All welcome!�

HOME VISITS: L. La Cava, M. Hinds, M. Coleman, E. Ferraro 

NURSING HOMES:    

Visit 14 Feb - Parkview :  no visit 

Visit 15 Feb - Russell Lea:  no visit 

COUNTERS: Group  10 

TRANSPORT: Theresa, Mary, Sue     PIETY STALL:  Sue & Pina 

ALTAR SOCIETY:  Bernadette, Robyn, Margaret 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY: Sonia 

NEXT WEEK 
Sunday 17th February 2013 - FIRST SUNDAY of  LENT 

READINGS: Deut 26:4-�����������	 -�
�  Lk 4:1-13 

SATURDAY  
5.30pm 

SUNDAY  
8.30am 

SUNDAY 
10am 

SUNDAY 6.00pm  
Youth  Mass 

READERS  

M. Zol 
D. Pettenon 
C. Natoli 
G. Picone 

H. Chow 
M. Coleman 
J. Heffernan 
N. D’Amico 
 

P. Gambino 
M/C Petrucco 
M/N Raymond 
 

Intro & P/F:  
Emily 
Ist: Gen 
Psalm: Elijah 
2nd: Chris 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS  

R. Pozzer 
J. Cooper 
V. Moschella 
M. Zol 
A. Pollifrone 
L. Speranza 
S. Mangao 

A. Merlino 
R. Liberatore 
J. Livolsi 
E. Chesworth 
M. Chesworth 
C. Mylott 
S. Storan 

D. Scelzi 
L. Scelzi 
M. Caldareri 
G. Bonaccorso 
F. Mercuri 
A. Roberts 
A. Incampo 

W. Florian 
A. Pavan 
Chris Modini 
Catherine M 
S. Roberts 
M. Di Bella 
A. Di Bella 

ALTAR SERVERS  

Group 3 Group 1 Group 1 Group 1 

Sunday 10th February 2013 - Fifth Sunday in Ordinar y Time 

READINGS: Is 6:1-�����������	� -���  Lk 5:1-11 

SATURDAY  
5.30pm 

SUNDAY  
8.30am 

SUNDAY 
10am 

SUNDAY 
6.00pm  

Youth  Mass 

READERS  

M. Ponsonby 
F. Hume 
C. O’Grady 
M. Piccolo 

K. Hextell 
M. Chesworth 
C. Mylott 
G. Giliberti 
 

A. Slyney 
G. Bonfante 
M. Angelatos 
 

Intro & P/F:  
James C 
Ist: Michelle S 
Psalm: Rebecca  
2nd: Liam A 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS  

A. Falcone 
D. Grippi 
G. Bonaddio 
J. Bonaddio 
V. Radice 
A. Fabro 
R. Glover 

R. Compantangelo 
M. Coleman 
N. Er 
Ma. Chesworth 
J. Walsh 
B. Walsh 
M. Hinds 

E. Ferraro 
M. Hadjidakis 
C. Petrucco 
F. Grieco 
V. Jacobs 
D. Squadrito 
M. Caldareri 

A. Kirby 
A. Biazzo 
N. Lazzaro 
L. Parisi 
M. Zol 
E. Di Perna 
C. Pollifrone 

ALTAR SERVERS  

Group 2 Group 3 Group 4 Group 4 


